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MAY 2017 PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE Our next meeting will
be held Thursday,
By: Gladys Moore May 4th, at 7:00pm at

Our next HBPOA meeting will be May 4th at the Hernando Beach VFW Post at the Coast Guard Auxil-
7pm. Our guest speaker will be County Aquatics Specialist Keith Kolasa from iary on Shoal Line

Hernando county Waterways. He will talk about our Gulf Waters, seabed grass-
es and more. Blvd., doors open at

Fran Baird reported at the April meeting that she had contacted Hernando 6.45pm.
County about having the Newspaper boxes that are sitting in the right of way
on various Hernando Beach streets removed. They aren’t necessary and are BB [=Well|yoloL-Woi Rig [
an eyesore to the community. As of this writing they - . .
are going to be removed. You can still purchase a organlzatlon Is to
newspaper at the convenience store or Shoal Line SRV LR ia(=We]e]el=144Y
B Blvd. Thank you Fran! owners of

% . b el The new Dollar General is nearing completion and M LUENT PN =LETHRY,
. will be opening soon They are busy landscaping and EeViTes e
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quality of life.




This home

CONTEMPO SALON : B S e | ideof
i - . ' h & ownership
Look Great! Feel Great! | 75 : . ¥ % with designer
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— - e 2 I T . throughout!

Color Conditions Your Hair While Creating

- - % A | I )
Beautiful Shine and Body. A ™

: e . 3/2.5/2
Cutting and Styling Techniques Direct Gulf Access

come with Many Years of Experience and 1% Floor Master
Modern Vision to

Create the Perfect Style for You. call Our Group Today |

. i e 352.848.5401
We offer Facial Waxing, Brow & Lash Tinting tmalerhomes@gmail.com

as well as Ear Candling. www.TracieMaler.com

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you with =
all of the services previously mentioned. TRACIE MALER

Please remember we serve both GROUP
Women and Men.

CONTEMPO SALON
4291 Shoal Line Blvd
(352) 597-49349

j Tracie Maler ¢

ACCENT ON VIEWS!

2 Qutdoor Entertainment is what this Excep-
dtional Remodeled Vacation Home is all
W™ about. Can Come Furnished! Imagine the
8l Dinner Party on the Upper Deck overlooking
Al the Sunset kissing the Gulf.. Swimming Pool

j & Cozy Fire Pit. Jet Ski Lift, Floating & Sta-
tionary Docks for your Water Toys. Bottom
g Covered Deck Bar. Pavers Front & Back,
Lower Level Summer Kitchen. Key West
."’"’f " Style Home with Lots of Character from the
|} 3rd Level Loft w/GULF views used as the 3rd
3 Bedroom (no closet) to the Cathedral Wood
. Ceilings. Hardy Board, 2015 Metal Roof,

% nets.. Manatee & Dolphins swim by daily.
Perfect Weekender! $399,900

Realty to see this BEAUTIFUL home today!
2

&@ Call Sharie Oakland 352-584-5026 or Brittney Oakland 352-616-8200 at Re/Max Advantage
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finishing up on the project. Some residents are for the
new store and some are against this type of store in
Hernando Beach, however it will be nice to be able
to go there for a loaf of bread or other things rather
than drive all the way to Walmart or Publix on US
Highway 19.

As all of you know our Hernando Beach Fire De-
partment was dissolved by Hernando County and
we now have a county fire/rescue station in Hernan-
do Beach. They have certainly been put to the test
as soon as they arrived in the Beach. First there
was a house fire on Minnow Creek Drive, then a
motorcycle accident on Shoal Line, and now a huge
wild fire in the preserve immediately east of Shoal
Line Blvd adjacent to the east side of Hernando
Beach.

This past Saturday, April 8th, a brush fire was found
in our Weeki Wachee preserve in an area just east
of Shoal Line Blvd in Hernando Beach. It is still
burning 3 days later with fire fighters from neighbor-
ing counties responding to assist our Hernando
Beach and County fire departments. Helicopters
have also been doing water drops. Despite all their
efforts the fire grew from 300 acres to over 1100
acres affected. At one time, it threatened the Her-
nando Beach First Baptist church but fire fighters
fought it back and it is safe. Ash and smoke have
been thick over Hernando Beach. It clears up when
the wind shifts and carries it east or north. However,
it then affects Spring Hill residents as well as the
Weeki Wachee neighborhood. Hopefully they will
contain it soon and have it totally put out. Hernando
Beach residents and businesses responded with
supplies, water and food for the fire fighters.

We have an awesome community, we may have
our differences over some issues but we pull to-
gether in an emergency. Kudos to all of you for
helping where you could in this fire disaster, and for
taking photos and videos.

| will soon be adding a page/tab to our HBPOA
website, www.hernandobeachpoa.com devoted to
our new Fire Department. Steve Krou and his help-
ers are also starting the mural project for the doors
of the Hernando Beach Fire Department. It is being
delayed due to the fire but will be started soon. We
are excited about this project and thank Steve for
this great idea and then spearheading it.

See you at our next meeting, join us and meet your
neighbors, find out what is happening in Hernando
Beach.

The Beachcomber

Published by Hernando Beach
Property Owners Association

Deadline for ads, articles, and news:

May 8th for publication
in our June/July Issue.

Yearly advertising prices:

1/8 - $85.00
1/4 - $170
1/2 - $297.50

full size $595.00

Interested in advertising with the
Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of
Hernando Beach Residents
please e-mail or call:

Jennifer Brown, Editor 596-5983
mjajbrown@tampabay.rr.com

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject.

HERNANDO COUNTY
PORT AUTHORITY

The Hernando County Port Authority is a five mem-
ber board appointed by the Board of County Com-
missioners of Hernando County. Members are ap-
pointed for a period of four years.

Chairman - Mr. Paul Pelletier
Vice-Chairman - Mr. Frank Santo
Mr. Steve Barton

Mr. Chuck Morton

Ms. Valerie Shelter

BOCC Liaison- Mr. Wayne Dukes

The Hernando County Port Authority Board holds
monthly meetings at the Hernando Beach Recrea-
tion Building, located at 6340 Shoal Line Blvd.
Meetings are held the third Wednesday of each
month at 7:00 p.m. All interested citizens are en-
couraged to attend these informative meetings.

For further information or to contact the Hernando
County Port Authority, please call Hernando County
Transportation Services at 352-754-4060.



http://www.hernandobeachpoa.com

Hernando Beach Pmpertg owwners Assoclation
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL 34611-3198

2017 Board of Directors

President: Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676
Vice President: Kathleen Frase - (352)340-4309
Secretary: Pat Cordova - (352)556-5788
Treasurer: Margo McConnell - (813)846-5244
Director: Don Bowers - (352)597-2372
Director: Cal Holland - (727)433-3834
Director: Vicki Anderson - (989)430-0181
Director: Joy Martinez - (352)688-5702
Past President Director: Fran Baird - (352)596-4407

Committee Chairperson

Government Affairs—Chuck Greenwell - (502)939-9809
Hospitality—Fran Baird - (352)596-4407
Landscaping Committee—Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676

Board Meetings held the Tuesday before Membership Meeting at 7pm.

HERNANDO BEACH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION & RENEWAL FORM

HBPOA meetings are held the 1* Thursday of every month except July and August. Meetings are held at

the Coast Guard Station on Calienta St, doors open at 6:45pm and meetings start at 7pm.
Dues are $25.00 annually and include the Beachcomber Newsletter mailed to you.

Annual dues become due and payable in January of every year and are NOT prorated.

Members who join in November or December are considered paid up as members for the following year.

NAME: PHONE:

Mailing
Adress:

Email Address:
The address of the HB property | own is:

| would like to help with:

(Please print clearly)

Make checks payable to HBPOA and mail with application/renewal to:
HBPOA, PO BOX 3198, Spring Hill, FL 34611-3198
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CONSTRUCTION

lcorRPORATION|

MARINE DIVISION

Call Today
for your

“Free Estimate”
727.842.5163

www.SCSignatureConstruction.com

HERNANDO COUNTY ARTIFICIAL
REEF PROGRAM

The Hernando County Port Authority is working with
Hernando County to spearhead the development of
artificial reefs along the Hernando County Coast. In
the 1990’s, Hernando County was active in artificial
reef development and State grant money was ob-
tained for developing offshore reefs. In 2008, Port Au-
thority members Jim McFarlane and Captain Chuck
Morton led the way in requesting the County to re-
permit the Hernando Reefball and Bendickson Tank
reef sites to continue to develop these areas.

The Hernando County Port Authority Board is unani-
mously in support of continuing to develop artificial
reefs that will improve the fishery and water quality in
the Gulf of Mexico, as well as adding to the recrea-
tional value of our coast. Please support this project
and make a donation to the designated funds account
to help this ongoing project.

The five year plan is:

* Re-permit the Hernando Reef Ball Reef.

0  We hope to get grant money to work with the
community, schools and various groups to en-
hance and monitor the reef.

s

New Seawalls
Footer Erosion
Tie Backs
Panel Sealing
Rip Rap
Seawall Decks

Seawall Repairs

Underwater
Concrete

All types of
Concrete Work

Licensed & Insured CGC1514332

R R R R R R R R

0 We believe that school involvement can be edu-
cational as well as giving the future leaders of the
County an ownership interest in the reef projects.
We also hope to show community support, to rank
us higher in the competitive process to obtain arti-
ficial reef development grants.

We would like to identify a corner of the Reef Ball
Reef for an eternal reef. Eternal reefs
www.eternalreefs.com are a great way for a per-
son to be remembered and memorialized as well
as improve the existing reef.
Information on Reef Balls
www.reefball.org

0

is available at

* Re-permit Bendickson Tank Reef.
0 In the 90’s the permit included a plan to connect
the 10 tanks with approved reef materials. This
would improve the migration of fish and make an
exciting trail for offshore divers.
We currently have several new transfer boxes that
would provide great habitat for grouper. We plan
to deploy them in a pattern to expand the reef uti-
lizing the full permitted area.
Over the 10 year span of the permit we wish to
complete the trail of reef material between each of
the tanks.
* Locate a site for a snorkeling reef in approximately 6
feet of water within the next two years.

(Continued on page 6)




Brooksville Chapel

2 South Lemon Ave.
Brooksville. FLL 34601
352-796-6699

Merritt

FUNFERSSERLIHIOME
& CRTESATORY

We provide the finest and most affordable services

Spring Hill Chapel
4095 Mariner Blvd.
Spring Hill. FL. 34609
352-686-6649

. 7//;)’/ (\/_(// ////(// CYe '/“'/* S -.—/)7////'/7

www.merrittfuneral.com
Beach Residents

HAIRSALON
352-610-9911

4020 Shoal Line Bivd. Hernando Beach, FL 34607

Complete Painting and
Pressure Washing Service

Interior / Exterior
Residential / Commercial

Drywall Textures
Residential Re-work
Wallpaper Removal
Commercial New/Re-Work

License #00582974 352-597-2440
Senior Discounts 877-893-3895
"Quality that won't Fully Insured .
Bernie

rob the nest egg”

www.tweetyspainting.com

(Continued from page 5)

* Promote the development of under the dock reefs in
the Hernando Beach canals to aid in the improvement
of water quality and protect the shoreline from ero-
sion.

Enhance the inshore oyster reefs.

Funding for these ambitious projects depends on lo-
cal support. Any business, association, group or resi-
dent is encouraged to help by contributing money

and/or time, as well as learning about the values of
artificial reefs.

The Hernando County Waterways Maintenance Divi-
sion has established a fund to accept monetary dona-
tions to enable the Port Authority to proceed with this
work. Checks should be made payable to the Hernan-
do County Board of County Commissioners
(HCBOCC). Donations can be mailed to:

Hernando County Parks & Waterways Maintenance
Department

205 East Fort Dade Avenue

Brooksville, FL 34601

(352) 754-4027




BRIEFING FROM HERNANDO COUNTY
FIRE/RESCUE

This afternoon, Monday 4/10, and invite was sent
from Virginia Singer, Hernando County Public Infor-
mation Manager, to the Presidents and Board Mem-
bers of the HBSPOA and HBPOA - “Deputy Fire Chief
Kevin Carroll would like to invite you and the other
HOA/POA presidents and board members to join him
at 3 p.m. at the Coast Guard Auxiliary Building for him
to brief you on the Water Tour Wildfire and answer
any questions you may have. Please let me know if
you are able to attend.”

Gladys Moore — HBPOA President, Kathy Frase —
HBPOA Vice President, Diane Overbeek — HBSPOA
President, along with Bud Frase, Denise Prior and
Virginia Singer met with Deputy Fire Chief Kevin Car-
roll in conjunction with the Hernando County Fire.
Deputy Chief Carroll gave an overview of the fire
starting with first call on 7 PM Saturday up to present
time. Pictures which are posted on the Hernando
County Fire Rescue Face Book taken showing the
immensity of the fire were shown to the group. These
can be viewed on this site should anyone wish to do
SO.

At approximately 7 PM on Saturday evening two of
our Crime Watch volunteers while on patrol noticed a
brush fire behind the First Baptist Church on Shoal
Line and called it in. The fire was only 80 ft from the
church and moving rapidly. 15 Fire Units from Her-
nando County were summoned, along with the For-
estry and the Sheriff’'s department. The fire grew rap-
idly from 300 acres to 1100 acres. A bulldozer was
used to enlarge the road behind the perimeter from
25 feet to 40 feet. This allowed the fire fighters to
start back fires so that these fires would move forward
towards the already burning area and meet in the
middle containing the brush fire.

The Chinook helicopter from the Ocala US Federal
Forest Service was brought in to assist with contain-
ment, passing over the fire sight constantly. Men and
women fighting the fire were working long shifts,
some straight through a 24 hour period. The Hernan-
do Beach community came through with flying colors
providing food, water, Gatorade, candy, cookies and
much more. Area restaurants brought pizza and
sandwiches not only to those fighting the fires but to
those that were left in the fire stations to handle situa-
tions from that end. One person stated “there really
are some good people in the world”. Many offered
prayers and thanks to those who were putting their
lives in danger to save our community.

As of today the Command Center that was set up at
the Coast Guard Building on Caliente has been disas-

O’BRIEN &
DELZER nc.

INSURANCE

3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD.
HERNANDO BEACH, FL 34607
VOICE (352)683-6266
FAX (352)686-1321
TOLL FREE (888)559-6266

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS!

sembled. The Fire Station on Shoal Line will be a
Modified Command Center and fire fighters will con-
tinuously drive the fire lines in one to three hour shifts,
to make sure no hot spots cause the fire to rekindle.

Deputy Chief Carroll told us that even before the fire
he had sent a memo to Len Sossamon and the
BOCC in regards to the drought conditions of Hernan-
do County, requesting a burn ban be put into place.
At this time the KBDI (Keetch-Gyram Drought Index)
measure for Hernando is 550 from a scale of 1 to
800. This is over half or 66% of land drought. The
ban needs to be approved immediately to include any
outdoor burning not regulated by the Florida Division
of Forestry and will be voted upon at tomorrow’s
BOCC meeting. Once the index goes down into the
400’s it can be lifted, but as this fire has shown, brush
fires can erupt at any time in any place.

Lastly Deputy Chief Carroll gave a few tips and guide-
lines:

0 Be aware that smoke can show up for weeks.
This doesn’t mean the fire is starting up again.
You may see some sparks or the inside of tree
stumps looking like a lit candle. As long as it is on
the East side of Shoal line it is ok, but should any-
one notice it on the West side call 911 immediate-

ly

0

(Continued on page 10)
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(352)688-7290
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.  BEST IN SERVICE
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Hernando AAA0048870
MA-09355
C-10444

Pasco
Pinellas

The Most

Experience

Builders
Around

Licensed Bonded & Insured QUALITY

Free Estimates

Full Service
Marine Contractor

Pile
Drilling
Lifts
Docks
Floaters

Hardware &
Accessories

Qualitydocksllc.com
Mobile Welding Unit Including Aluminum

727.842.DOCK (3625)

Contractor Discounts

seliipecianacem 3 85 25 ot 8 ey A

wWRetail Dock Supply Outlet

Marine Supply Store for:
Do-it-yourself
Handymen
Contractors

Marine Grade
Lumber & Piling

m Kristel

v o

) %

= B

5 o

2 &
Ridge Road !

8121 Kristel Circle

@f) The Hernando Beach USCGA
is seeking volunteers to help
with promotion of classes, spe-
® cial events, and more. There
are also opportunities to help
with the upkeep of the flotilla
building and grounds. Please
contact Dennis Skonecki at
262-370-4060 for more information.

Avallable Port Richey, FL 34668
US COAST GUARD AUXILIARY (15-8) HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS NEEDS VOLUNTEERS

Hernando Beach Crime Watch Committee is looking
for some volunteers to help drive around our area. All
you need is to have a few hours a week available to
drive around with a buddy. Sometimes just the extra
presence seen in a community is a deterrent for
crime. All Hernando Beach Residents are invited to
their monthly meetings, the second Wednesday of
each month at 7:00pm at HB VFW. We hope you will
join us even if you do not have time to drive/ride in
our crime watch car.




SUNCOAST TURF CARE
&
PEST MANAGEMENT, INC.

A Lawn Spraying & Pest Control Company

SERVICES WE OFFER

HOUSEHOLD PEST CONTROL
Four convenient options to choose from:
* Once -A-Year Pest Control =
= Every —Other-Month Pest Control =
= Quarterly Pest Centrol =
* Exterior Only Pest Control

to Silverfish, Scorpions and Spiders!
Subterranean Termite Control

LAWN CARE

We can help you have a great lawn!
Liquid Fertilizer
Granular Fertilizer < Grassy Weed Control

Insect Control

SHRUB CARE

Fertilization = Insect Control

We control everything from Ants, Roaches, and Fleas

= Broadleaf Weed Conirol

CELEBRATING 29
YEARS IN BUSINESS

Call today for a free estimate!

(352) 683-3348
or (800) 543-7830

We are located at

4058 LAMSON AVENUE

\§

J/ SPRING HILL, FL 34608

(Continued from page 7)

0 Also if you do see something that concerns you
don’t hesitate to dial 911, better to be cautious
than not

0 Take extra caution driving, since fire fighters will
be routinely checking the area they may be walk-
ing along the road so be alert, especially in the
evening hours

0 Roads may have to be shut down should some-
thing flair up — be aware and pay attention, listen
to any emergency calls you receive from Hernan-
do County Emergency Alert

0 All 3 lead inspectors were pulled and were di-
rected to knock on Hernando Beach business
doors, introducing themselves and responding to
any questions. They realize that this is something
that could have been done better, informing busi-
ness owners of what the situation was.

0 If you have a respiratory condition you may want
to think about staying with family or friends that
are more inland until all this clears up.

Without these brave men and women doing the best
job they could this situation could have erupted into a
much worse situation with people losing their homes,
businesses and even their lives. We all a great debt
of gratitude to everyone involved.

MINUTES OF THE HBPOA MONTHLY
MEETING, COAST GUARD STATION
April 6, 2017

Gladys Moore, President, called the meeting to order
at 7:05 PM and led those present in the Pledge of Al-
legiance. She then called upon Kathy Frase who was
pleased to introduce our guest speaker, John Allocco,
one of our new county commissioners and also to
welcome his parents who accompanied him to the
meeting tonight!

John began by giving us background on his educa-
tion, business (Physical therapy) and the factors that
contributed to his ending up in Florida from upstate
New York and ultimately deciding to get involved with
local politics. He expressed his enthusiasm for being
a part of the commission and is optimistic about some
of the change that is possible acknowledging that not
everyone always welcomes change. His statement
that change happens and that one can decide to be a
part of it and direct it or let change direct you was
very well put. He seemed to be really positive about
the outlook for Hernando County and the resources
that are here in Hernando County. He hopes that
with our resources more businesses and jobs can be

(Continued on page 13)
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EMERGENCY
SERVICE
PROVIDED _

ATTENTION CONSUMERS:
HIRE A LICENSED CONTRACTOR

The State of Florida requires that all companies repairing or
replacing garage doors must have a contractor’s license.
Occupational licenses are not sufficient! Choose a company that
displays their license number in their advertising and on their
vehicles. State license numbers begin with  CRC. CBC, or
CGC.

DGD State Lic.# CBC1254791

Call for local service e
youcantrustforaliof | SPECIAL
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installed Basic Installation Included

"REPLACEMENT '51 0% OFF.
SPECIAL |1 ALL SERVICE!

| WihMentionOfAd |
H i
i i

i
i
i
I
i
i
i
i
:
I
i
i
<

MasTER
AuTHORZED DEALER

Serving Hernando Beach Since 1998

(352) 678-4404

Does not apply to other offers




HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH
2015 REPORT

By: Dave Brann

Hernando Beach Crime Watch volunteers, from January
through December 2015, completed 376 patrols, logged
1433 volunteer hours and covered 9368 miles while ob-
serving our neighborhoods, for a total expense of over
$5000.00.

We are always looking for volunteers willing to spend a few
hours a month driving or riding and observing in our patrol
vehicle. All Hernando Beach residents are invited to attend
our meetings at the HB VFW on Shoal Line Blvd. at 7:00
PM on the second Tuesday each month, with a social hour
immediately following the meeting. Donations are appreci-
ated by mail at HBCW, PO Box 3140, Spring Hill FL 34611
-3140 or online at http://HBCW.info.

NEW CONTACT FOR
HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH

The Hernando Beach Crime Watch has a new Website at
http://HBCW.info, and the new Email address is
HBCW@HBCW.info. The President, David Brann, can
be contacted at (561)202-4729.

Thank you to all the volunteers and donors to the Hernan-
do Beach Crime Watch for their years of support and dedi-
cation. Please continue to wave as you see the patrol car
around the neighborhood.

Hernando
Eye Institute

www.hernandoeye.com

James R. Jachimowicz M.D.
Board Certified Ophthalmelogist

Leonard R. Cacioppo, M.D.
Board Certified Ophthalmologist

ts & C ions Department

'352.596-4030 352-596-1132

For 34 Years We've Been
Your Eyecare Specialists

"

Brip,, -
Ing in this ad and receive 10% of

Specialists In:

W Cataract Surgery M Eyelid Plastic Surgery

B Glaucoma Eye Care B Custom Fit Contact Lenses
H Laser Surgery B Comprehensive Eye Exams

H Diabetic Eye Care B Optical Boutique

14543 Cortez Blvd. (Hwy. 50) Brooksville, FL 34613
Just west of the Suncoast Parkway
We Accept: Medicare, Medicaid, Aetna plans,
Florida Blue, Ultimate Health Plan,
United Healthcare, & others.

[
S =D

| CareCredit |

= @

COASTA

PROPERTIES GROUP INTERNATIONAL

Considering Selling?
YOU DESERVE...

- Trusted Advisor who truly understands, and specializes in,

Luxury and Waterfront
Exclusive affiliate of Christie's International providing

unsurpassed global marketing: List Locally, Market Globally!

Marketing on over 900 Websites & 2 International MLS
Intelligent use of Cutting-Edge Technology
Professional Photography and Copywriting
Marketing Plans tailored to your Home

Contact Peggy & Jim Today for a

Custom Marketing Plan for your property.

PT: em@ta pabay.rr.com

&4 Ifma.’u‘mm 0f excellence,

~ Tatem@ mpabay., ! .com
FIorldaHomesByTatem com .

b
CHRISTIE’S

INTERNATIONAL REAL ESTATE

12



http://HBCW.info
http://HBCW.info
mailto:HBCW@HBCW.info

(Continued from page 10)

brought here to the county without overtaxing our in-
frastructure and services like law enforcement and
fire departments and schools. He stated that he is
always happy to hear from residents and appreciates
the input that he receives and wants to continue that
kind of open dialogue which he finds invaluable.

He addressed the concerns from a lot of people about
the Comprehensive 20/40 plan by assuring us that it
is far from finished and is very much a work in pro-
gress. His philosophy is that government should
play as small a role in our lives as possible while still
providing the services that we need. He doesn’t want
to see a plan that becomes so restrictive that no one
wants to live here. He encouraged private citizens to
be involved in this process by coming to meetings
and expressing concerns. He really stressed the
need for transparency in the process and wants to be
informed and understand the elements before he
makes any decisions.

John then opened the floor for any questions from
residents and addressed many concerns that were
expressed, such as what we as residents can do to
ensure that Shoal Line does not become like Highway
19. His advice was for us to be organized as a com-
munity since we are unincorporated and used our
meeting tonight as an example of that needed organi-
zation so that our concerns are represented at the
county level.
pros and cons of the super majority vote was asked.
His opinion as to whether a change in land use can
pass with just three commissioners voting for it as
opposed to the current requirement of four of the five
commissioners was that the vote should be on the
merit of the proposal and it would be hoped that the
public can expect the commissioners they elected to
be doing their jobs honestly and thoughtfully. There
were a number of questions all of which John did his
best to answer as completely as possible. All in all he
was a most informative and interesting speaker and
our gratitude was expressed in our applause.

John closed his remarks by making a pitch for our
Hernando Beach Fire Department and the progress
they’re making towards a real community feel to our
HBFD. The firemen are trying really hard to be a part
of our community and want us residents to stop by
and see what they’re doing. There is also a pathway
being provided for volunteer firemen to be trained to
hopefully be permanent, paid firemen. Here again
many questions were fielded and answered.

The business meeting was reconvened at 7:45 PM
with a motion by Fran Baird to accept the March
minutes as posted in the April Beachcomber, second-
ed by Benny Martinez and carried.

(Continued on page 14)

The question about his opinion of the { -

Want your home s0ld?

We succeed
where others have failed.

Custom Property Marketing Plan.
Expert Market Analysis & Pricing
Professional Photography.

Individual Website for Each Property.
Buyer Targeted Marketing.

McRae - McRae

REALTY inc

F212Hibiscus Drive
Hernando Beach, Florda 24607

ANN McRAE
Broker, CRS, GRI
352-279-8629

JOHN McRAE
352-279-8628

Learn more about our specialized
marketing plan

Stained Glass Classes

3 Beginner Classes - $49
All Materials/ Glass Included
Intermediate/ Advanced

Barbara’s Stained Glass Workshop

Monthly Workshops
One Day 3 Hours

Check Out Our Web Page
@www.bsgworkshop.com

352-573-0878

FAMILY MEDICAL CARE
David Terzigni, D.O., PA.

Board Certified | Family Practice

Ph: 352.688.5586
Fx: 352.688.5535
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LAW OFFICES OF
HENGESBACH & HENGESBACH, P.A.

ESTATE
PLANNING

PROBATE
TRUSTS

BUSINESS LAW

REAL ESTATE
FAMILY LAW

Sean E. Hengesbach, Esq.

Seton T. Hengesbach, Esq.

FREE CONSULTATION

(352) 683 - 1963 | www.naturecoastlaw.com
5438 Spring Hill Drive | Spring Hill, FL. 34606

(Continued from page 13)

Margo McConnell gave the treasurer’s report as fol-
lows: Balance on Hand as of 3/31/17 for our general
account was $12,648.14 while the BOH for the en-
tranceway account was $6,306.93. The report was
accepted as factual and will be filed for audit.

Committee Reports:

Update... Fran Baird reported that since she person-
ally spoke at a BOCC meeting asking for the removal
of all the empty newspaper boxes that are such eye-
sores in our community, it appears that this is about
to happen.

Landscaping... Gladys Moore shared for the land-
scaping committee that new flowers have been plant-
ed at the US-19 sign which look lovely. There was
also a leak at this site due to a bad backflow valve
which has been replaced by the county.

Hospitality... Kathy Frase welcomed three new mem-
bers, Bill and Diane Johnson and Steve Combs! She
then referenced the success of our Meet and Greet
meeting last month and said that we will do some-
thing similar in June. The June meeting will have the
title of “Fun in the Sun at the Gulf” and will feature
speakers who will share all manner of information

about just that! More details to come next month.
Lastly Kathy shared that our holiday party will be at
the Coast Guard station on 12/9/17; so mark your cal-
endars and await many more details for this fun
event!

Publicity...Gladys Moore in Jen Browns’ absence re-
minded us that the deadline for articles in the Beach-
comber remains the 10" of each month. If you submit
an article, please be sure and supply your infor-
mation.

GAC...Chuck Greenwell began his report by stating
that he is so pleased thus far with our newest com-
missioners, John Allocco, John Mitten and Steve
Champion. He emphasized two points that John had
made in his remarks: Transparency of our commis-
sioners and willingness to work with and be respon-
sive to the communities they represent and then Or-
ganization so that communities have a voice in the
process. He emphasized the importance of people
showing up at BOCC meetings and workshops for
just that reason. Chuck stated that he is more than
willing to give up all the volunteer work that both he
and Diane do on our behalf to a better leader with
better ideas and more time to devote to our represen-
tation provided there is someone willing to step up to
the plate and take the responsibility that we all owe to

(Continued on page 15)
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Licensed and Insured:
CGC-1513225

N
Gulfside Docks

30 Years
Experience
Serving the
Tampa

SERVICE ¢ PARTS

Bay Area
* REPAIRS

oy
' . *Boat Lifts

eDocks

*Floating
Docks

eSeawalls

*Rip Rap

352-596-1350
727-847-4300

(Continued from page 14)

our community. He had several areas of concern.
First, as taxpayers we should become familiar with
the process of budget development by attending
workshops and meetings on this subject. To that end
he will ask Diane to post the schedule of such events.
Secondly, he has noted that increasingly dates are
shifted and issues resequenced(BOCC) so that the
public becomes off balance. Even some of the com-
missioners have been caught off guard and not been
able to properly prepare to address a particular con-
cern. Chuck emphasized that it is important to pro-
mote the vision plan we have for our community by
backing our leaders, supporting them and participat-

ing.

There followed a lively and heated discussion about
the makeup and function and practice of committees,
specifically the GAC, prompted by Kelly Reeve’s
reading a section of the by-laws pertaining to the
Government Affairs Committee.  Gladys explained
that while any committee is open to any member of
our POA, there are limits on the number needed to
serve. Margo further elaborated that while the GAC
specifically has a set number of members who meet
to discuss ideas and research issues, there are multi-
ple opportunities throughout the year for public meet-
ings where any member/resident is welcome and en-

www.gulfsidedocks.com

couraged to come. Of course, all committees report
their activities at our POA meetings. She recognized
that we each have the interest of our community at
heart and though we can’t always agree on every is-
sue, we can still work together toward that common
goal.

Port Authority...Gladys reminded us that their
monthly meeting is the third Wed of each month
at 7 PM at the Linda Peterson Park rec center.
The members are all volunteers and strictly have
the interest of our waterways as a focus. Our
speaker next month will be very knowledgeable
about all things to do with this subject. Gladys
also stated that the report from this committee
can be found each month in the Beachcomber
since their monthly meeting follows ours.

Crime Watch...Meetings remain the first Wed of the
month at the VFW. Nancy Emrich made a motion
that we make a donation from our treasury for Crime
Watch in the sum of $500.00. The motion was se-
conded by John Paul Reeve. After some discussion,
the motion passed.

Old Business:
Margo McConnell made everyone aware that when
(Continued on page 16)
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Located directly on the Gulf of Mexico
in beautiful Hernando Beach

HERNANDQO BEACH CLUB g,

3145 FLAMINGO BLVD. HERNANDO BEACH, FL 34607 352-5986-5878

Visit the Hernando Beach Club online
you'll find a calendar of events, our
newsletter and lots of information about
joining the Hernando Beach Club, our Friday
night dinner parties, or renting the club for
your "special event".

There are photos of the club, past events, a
map to the club, wedding information and
much more.... please visit us Online at:

www.hernandobeachelub.com

Chuck Henderson Plumbing, In.

All Your Plumbing Needs and More!!!
(352)592-1300
Fax (352)597-2867
www.ChuckHendersonPlumbing.com
ChuckHendersonPl@tampabay.rr.com

Specializing in:

~\Water Treatment
~Water Heaters
~Garbage Disposals

~Toilets & Sinks

~Complete Line of Moen &
Delta Fixtures
~Water Leak Detection
~Sewer Line Video Service
~State Certified Backflow

Preventer, Installer & Tester

Licensed~Bonded~Insured
Lic#CFC1426699

30+ Years Exp.
Drain Cleaning Available

(Continued from page 15)

lead trees and Brazilian Pepper trees are removed
from a property, whoever is doing it is required to use
appropriate chemicals to prevent regrowth and
spread of these harmful trees. Make sure to ask this
question before you pay someone to do it.

Gladys reminded us about the theme for the 2018 HB
Calendar and the method to submit your photos to
hbpoacalendar@gate.net as a large file.

New Business:

On April 10™ the county will vote amongst three candi-
dates for one alternate position on the Planning and
Zoning Board and Diane Greenwell and Don Bowers
are on that short list. We surely hope that one of
them will be selected.

Announcements:

1) Our May meeting will be at the VFW since our
regular facility is being renovated and our speaker will
be John Kolasa who is the Hernando County Aquatics
Manager.

2) Steve Krou and his committee will be starting
the mural painting this weekend at the fire depart-

ment.

3) Go to hernandobeachnextdoor.com to join if
you don’t already belong to Next Door Hernando
Beach.

Adjournment: Sarge Dendy moved and Margo
McConnell seconded that we adjourn and the meeting
adjourned at 8:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia Cordova, Rec. Sec.

HERNANDO BEACH LIFE

By: Ben Martinez

For this month's article | would like to expand on lure
selection. cover, and conservation. As | had men-
tioned in previous articles, we live in an area that is
classified as shallow water. In most situations people
use live bait or cut bait. Pin fish, pilchards, creek
chubs and crab are he usual choices. However, lures
can be effective in catching our inshore species.

(Continued on page 17)
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mailto:hbpoacalendar@gate.net

It doesn't matter what time or place, conservation
THE HEHNAN““ needs to be practiced and respected. Fishing pres-
sure alone takes its toll on our fisheries. Running

l“B boats during shallow water tides through and across

Po“ I SMAN s weed beds hurt our environment. Remember to obey

Located 9 miles North of SR. 50 on US. HWy.19 | the laws and if you have any doubts about our envi-
. ronment in Hernando Beach and surrounding areas,

OPEN T0 THE PUE _ please notify the F.W.C. and local authorities. You

will receive all pertinent information regarding what

you would like to know from the authorities on the
subjects.

¢ 80 Acre Shooting Facility ¢ Clubhouse
* General Rifle/Pistol Range ¢ IDPA ¢« USPSA
¢ Junior Programs & 4-H
* Skeet, Trap & Fve Stand Range
* Shooting Competition ¢ Black Powder Rifie / Pistol
A g « [HVISA « CMP Rifle « Bullseye ¢ Action Rifie
I« Bowiing Pin ® Cowboy SASS ¢ Archery.

CLASSES for B Monthly Firearms §
concealed firearms permit Classes
RANGE HOURS ..
Tues-Fri. Sam-2pm ~ Thurs. Eve 5pm-9pm e Sat. & Sun. 9am-3pm :

www.hernandosportsmansciub.com &E¥F2E1 7 ECLRT]

(Continued from page 16)

One option would be the gold Johnson spoon. There
are many ways to rig a spoon that make it effective
for both salt water and fresh water species. Rigging
is very important for the success of the spoon. The
line of choice is 15 pound test line. Monofilament or
braid will suffice. The spoon is used to glide over
cover and can be retrieved in several ways. | always
use a barrel swivel with a snap to decrease line twist.
| choose a white skirt and a trouble hook trailer on the
spoon. A soft plastic can be used as a trailer as well.
The spoon is one of the oldest baits and fares well in
most situations.

The cover in our area consists of turtle grass, eel
grass, kelp, and oyster bars. The spoon works well
over each of these types of cover. Trout and redfish
will attack a spoon around any type of cover. Windy: =
conditions make the spoon action better,
Several years ago on a fishing show called "Fishing
Country" with Jerry Adams, we worked spoons specif- 2
ically in the Hernando Beach area and to the north
into Chaz. We targeted the spoon as the lure of the
day. We caught several reds on the lure. We had a
good day and all of the fish were released. Catch and
release was started in the early 1980's and was prac-
ticed in both salt and fresh water scenarios.

!*
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WSA:.

TREE SERVICE

Complefe Tree Trimming, Removal

& Stump Grinding
$2 Million Liability * Workmans’ Comp
FREE ESTIMATES &

JOHN O'BRIEN
LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator
352-379-1509

HURRICANE DAMAGE PREVENTION
EVALUATION

352-596-1333
1-866-872-5888

www.usatreeservice.com
lsa Ma\tuuud \1mx E)m()\u

0% with this ad 10%

Present at time of estimate

Not valid with other discounts

-----------------------------------------

PAK/MIL.

We ship anything anywhere!

Hours: Mon-Fri, 9:00 AM - 6:00 PM Sat, 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM
International and Domestic Shipping ® Custom Packing & Crating
Mailbox Rental = Packaging Supplies

Lakeyioou | 1aza T 352-506-7414

e rax 352-596-8340
pring Hi, .
www.pakmail.com us407@pakmail.org

You've got choices!”
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HERNANDO BEACH
SHIRTS & HATS

o LN

A

% HERy,
1 V2O N
& oo

The 2017 Edition of Hernando Beach T-
shirts and hats have arrived. T-shirts are
available for each donation of $10.00 and
a limited number of hats are available for

a donation of $20.00. Donations benefit
the Hernando Beach Crime Watch. Hats

and shirts are available at the monthly

Crime Watch meeting or at the “Classic

Touch” Salon on Shoal Line Blvd.

THANK YOU, BRIAN

Flooring, Kitchens & More...

“For your BEST experience with a contractor.”

Outdoor Kitchens
Pavers ¢ Patios
Fireplaces e Fountains
Pool Decks » Driveways
Custom
Entertainment Centers

Tile lamlnalo * Hardwood
Carpet « Vinyl « Cabinets
Faucets  Sinks * Tubs
Decorative Hardware
Shower Panels ¢ Vanities
Granite e Custom Balns
Custom Kitchens

19239 Cortez Blvd., Brookswlle | 352-848-3636
www.riverasflooring.com ® www.riverasonlinestore.com

HERNANDO BEACH FIRE

= =

On March 8, 2017, Brian Pierce was thanked for
his generous donation of a 2007 Kia Spectra to
the Hernando Beach Crime Watch. Brian was
awarded with a plaque by the board at the March
meeting. The patrol car is now in operation and is
parked at Coastal Gifts on Shoal Line Blvd.

Crime Watch monthly meetings take place at the
VFW on Shoal Line Blvd. on the second Wednes- |
day at 7:00 PM. All residents are invited.

Left to Right: Mike Terry, Steve Kelly, Brian
Pierce, Addie Brann, Pam Arendall, Ray Parrott,
David Brann. Thank You, Brian.

Submitted by: Dave Brann




You Should BeAbI “““““
to Forma—
\Qeluhonshlp With
r\Orthopuedu Surgeo

There is so much more to being an
orthopaedic surgeon than holding a scalpel.

Michael W. Higgins, DO, PA
Board Certified in Orthopaedic Surgery

“Throughout my surgical experience Dr. Higgins continued
to be compassionate and patient oriented. While in the pre-
op waiting room he visited with me and my husband. He put
" us at ease assuring my husband that he would come into the
waiting room to speak to him as soon as the procedure was
" complete. He was at my side in the operating room as the
anesthesiologist put me to sleep. I stayed in the hospital
four days. Dr. Higgins came to check on my progress every day.” — Kristin J.S.

“You pick me, you get me.”
— Dr. Michael W. Higgins
Our philosophy:
* People who are in discomfort should be seen in  fimely manner

*  Treatment should begin promptly
* You will be seen by your docor every step of the way

Dr. Higgins specializes in non-operative and operative management of general
orthopaedic conditions and the spine.

Fellowship New York University/The Hospital for Joint Diseases

Residency at Peninsula Hospital, Far Rockaway, Florida

Internship at Palmetto General Hospital, Hialeah, Florida

Medical School at College of Osteopathic Medicine at Nova Southeastern University,
North Miami Beach, Florida

O rth Hernando dlc :

& SPINAL SURGERY

1O Mcbi lrty

éu

727-777-2346 | Tampa.lOlMobilitg.com

MICHAEL W. HIGGINS, D.O., PA e
4055 Mariner Boulevard, Spring Hi||, Florido 34609

352-688-6035

www.HernandoOrthoSpine.com
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May 2017

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat
1 2 3 4 5 6
HBPOA HBC Dinner 6-11pm
Membership Meeting
7 8 9 10 11 12 13
Beachcomber HB Crime Watch HBC Dinner 6-11pm
Deadline Meeting
7pm at VFW
14 15 16 17 18 19 20
Port Authority Meeting HBC Dinner 6-11pm
7pm VFW Fish & Shrimp
5pm to 7pm
21 22 23 24 25 26 27
HBC Dinner 6-11pm
28 29 30 31 To be included in to Jennifer Brown
next month’s mjajbrown@
calendar please tampabay.rr.com
e-mail your events By 05/08/2017.
to:

Specializing in New Seawalls, Seawall Repairs and Rip Rap

Be an informed homeowner!!

2" Generation

Marine Contractor
Bonded & State Certified

Lic# SCC13115103

Rip Rap
Seawall

: Vinyl Seawall
with Rip Rap

RONGHOLD

MARINE CONSTRULCTION

We'll inspect your
wall before you buy or sell

Don’t hire a contractor that isn’t

licensed and doesn’t have
workers compensation.

727-857-7037

VISIT OUR WEBSITE
www.StrongholdMarine.com

352-340-8236

We install
tieback
anchors

and learn all about our services and the different options!
Owned and Operated by a Hernando Beach Homeowner!
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Consistently Servicing Waterfront Community since 2004

B ©2016 Imprev, Inc.

Karen@KarenMulrooney.com
heep://www.KarenMulrooney.com

RE/MAX Marketing Specialists

Karen M. Mulrooney, P.A.

BROKER-Associate
352.279.7763 (Direct)

REMBEX

RE/MAX Marketing Specialists

3377 Mariner Blvd
Spring Hill, FL 34609

28.4867° N, 82.6617° W

Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine |. Bay, Florida, May 2017

Mon 01

Tue 02

Wed 03

Thu 04

Fri 05

Sat 06

Low Tide —0.26 ft
01:23

High Tide 2.38 ft
06:43

ILow Tide 1.34 ft
13:09

Low Tide 0.01 ft
02:23
High Tide 2.28 ft
07:53
ILow Tide 1.44 ft
14:15

ILow Tide 0.26 ft
03:32
High Tide 2.30 ft
09:08
ILow Tide 1.43 ft
15:40

ILow Tide 0.43 ft
04:47
High Tide 2.43 ft
10:14
ILow Tide 1.24 ft
17:12

ILow Tide 0.51 ft
05:55
High Tide 2.61 ft
11:04
ILow Tide 0.91 ft
18:28

Low Tide 0.55 ft
06:50
High Tide 2.81 ft
11:43
Low Tide 0.56 ft

Low Tide 0.59 ft
07:34
High Tide 2.99 ft
12:17
ILow Tide 0.26 ft
20:08

Low Tide 0.66 ft
08:11
High Tide 3.13 ft
12:47
ILow Tide 0.03 ft
20:46

Low Tide 0.74 ft
08:45

High Tide 3.23 ft
13:16

ILow Tide —0.11 ft
n1:22

ILow Tide 0.83 ft
09:16

High Tide 3.29 ft
13:44

ILow Tide —0.19 ft
n1:55

ILow Tide 0.92 ft
09:47

High Tide 3.33 ft
14:11

ILow Tide —0.21 ft
02:27

ILow Tide 1.01 ft
10:18

High Tide 3.34 ft
14:39

ILow Tide —0.20 ft
22:59

High Tide 3.09 ft [High Tide 2.81 ft [High Tide 2.59 ft [High Tide 2.52 ft [High Tide 2.59 ft |19:23
17:31 18:40 20:09 21:44 23:05
Sun 07 Mon 08 Tue 09 Wed 10 Thu 11 Fri 12 Sat 13
High Tide 2.69 ft [High Tide 2.78 ft |[High Tide 2.83 ft [High Tide 2.84 ft [High Tide 2.81 ft |High Tide 2.76 ft |[High Tide 2.69 ft
00:06 00:55 01:38 02:17 02:53 03:29 04:05

Low Tide 1.10 ft
10:50

High Tide 3.32 ft
15:09

Low Tide —0.15 ft
23:32

Sun 14

Mon 15

Tue 16

Wed 17

Thu 18

Fri19

Sat 20

High Tide 2.62 ft
04:42
Low Tide 1.18 ft
11:24
High Tide 3.28 ft
15:41

Low Tide —0.07 ft
00:07

High Tide 2.54 ft
05:23

Low Tide 1.27 ft
12:01

High Tide 3.19 ft
16:17

ILow Tide 0.04 ft
00:46
High Tide 2.48 ft
06:09
Low Tide 1.36 ft
12:46
High Tide 3.05 ft
17:00

ILow Tide 0.17 ft
01:31
High Tide 2.44 ft
07:03
ILow Tide 1.43 ft
13:42
High Tide 2.86 ft
17:54

ILow Tide 0.32 ft
02:26
High Tide 2.46 ft
08:05
Low Tide 1.44 ft
14:53
High Tide 2.68 ft
19:07

ILow Tide 0.46 ft
03:30
High Tide 2.55 ft
09:08
ILow Tide 1.31 ft
16:15
High Tide 2.57 ft
20:37

Low Tide 0.57 ft
04:40
High Tide 2.72 ft
10:04
Low Tide 1.01 ft
17:32
High Tide 2.62 ft
22:04

Sun 21

Mon 22

Tue 23

Wed 24

Thu 25

Fri 26

Sat 27

Low Tide 0.63 ft
05:46
High Tide 2.92 ft
10:51
Low Tide 0.62 ft
18:36

ILow Tide 0.68 ft
06:44
High Tide 3.14 ft
11:34
ILow Tide 0.19 ft

High Tide 2.91 ft
00:21
Low Tide 0.75 ft
07:35
High Tide 3.34 ft
12:13

High Tide 3.02 ft
01:18
ILow Tide 0.85 ft
08:22
High Tide 3.53 ft
12:51

High Tide 3.06 ft
02:12
ILow Tide 0.96 ft
09:07
High Tide 3.66 ft
13:30

High Tide 3.03 ft
03:03
Low Tide 1.08 ft
09:50
High Tide 3.73 ft
14:11

High Tide 2.94 ft
03:53
Low Tide 1.18 ft
10:34
High Tide 3.72 ft
14:53

11:19
High Tide 3.62 ft
15:38

Low Tide 1.34 ft
12:07
High Tide 3.43 ft

16:27

Low Tide 1.39 ft
13:00
High Tide 3.17 ft

17:22

Low Tide 1.40 ft
14:04
High Tide 2.87 ft

18:27

High Tide 2.76 ft [19:31 Low Tide —0.19 ft [Low Tide —0.49 ft [Low Tide —0.67 ft [Low Tide —0.71 ft [Low Tide —0.63 ft
23:18 20:21 21:08 21:55 22:42 23:30
Sun 28 Mon 29 Tue 30 Wed 31
Low Tide —0.44 ft [Low Tide —0.17 ft [Low Tide 0.13 ft
High Tide 2.82 ft [00:18 01:07 01:59
04:43 High Tide 2.70 ft [High Tide 2.61 ft |High Tide 2.57 ft
Low Tide 1.27 ft |05:34 06:26 07:21
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For Your Real Estate Needs Call

T HE

MAMO

352-688-3328

2 Locations To Serve You

3193 Shoal Line Blvd
Hernando Beach, FL 34607

4

2715 Forest Road
Spring Hill, FL 34606

mamoteam@aol.com
www.mamoteam.com

kWE.i1te John and Sarah Mamo

KELLERWILLIAMS

Call for A Free Market Analysis

23



Hernando Beach PRST STANDARD
Property Owners Assoc. e
PO Box 3198 PERMIT NO 6097

Spring Hill, FL 34611-3198 TAMPA FL

POSTMASTER: Dated material please deliver before April 28, 2017.

MARGARET WEAVER

BROKER, TRC, GRI, P a

e-PRO, AHWD

SELLING / R — Gh-u.ur..l 'l

BUYING Weaving Your Dreams into REAL 'ty
WE CAN
HELP! 3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD.
HERNANDO BEACH, FL

352.592.7576 Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com

McRae & McRae Realty Inc.
Long time Hernando Beach residents.

We offer:

Custom Marketing Plan
Professional Photography
Buyer targeted marketing.

Individual website for your property.

Cute little waterfront cottage/bungalow, tucked away at the end of
the street. Great for a snowbird’s winter residence. Easy care
floors, tile & linoleum. Large sunroom at front would make
wonderful artist studio. Vinyl enclosed screen porch at rear. Fenced
yard with RV carport. A dock to fish or swim from.

JOH & ANN McRAE |
PRICED TO SELL AT $179,000.00

Call for appointment today MCRae " MCRae

Ann McRae 352-279-8629 REALTY inc




